Board Members Attending:  Bonnie Taylor, Amy Bonorden, Monica Orms, Melissa Gonzales, and         Deon Royster
Board Members Absent:  Ruben Robledo
Members Attending:  8

Motion to call meeting to order was made by Bonnie Taylor at 7:00 pm.  Motion was seconded and passed.
January Meeting Minutes were made available at the meeting and were also posted on the POA website for review.  The February meeting was cancelled due to the severe winter storm.  Minutes were approved as issued by Amy Bonorden.

Reports given by Board of Directors and Actions presented for vote:
Melissa Gonzales / Pool and Clubhouse – Repairs are starting on the clubhouse.  There are some PVC pipe leaks at the pool due to the winter storm.  Estimates are being obtained to address and fix these issues.  There was discussion about when to open the pool and a motion was made to open the pool on May 1, 2021.  Motion was seconded and passed.  
Deon Royster / Building and Compliance – There are currently two properties, 713 Firefly and 1029 Canyon Bend waiting for board approval pending receival of permits.  Wayne Wall addressed the board and membership requesting that he be allowed to split and replat the middle lot (741) of the three lots he purchased (740, 741, 742) in order to make the two outside lots bigger for septic installation purposes.  Motion was made to allow the splitting of lot 741 in half.  The motion was seconded and passed.
Monica Orms / Treasurer – Copies of the Statement of Financial Position and Financial Performance were made available for the membership.  These statements were reviewed.  Floor was opened up for discussion.  A question was asked about one of the line items, Services, on the Financial Performance statement.  The question was answered and explained to the member.
New Business:
The topic was brought up about obtaining a new POA subdivision sign on Canyon Bend again.  Approval had already been given several months ago but the plans fell through due to Covid and cost issues.  A motion was made by Monica Orms to allow another company to complete the sign for $338.  The new sign will be the same height but 2 feet wider.  Motion was seconded and passed.
There was no old business to discuss.
Meeting Adjourned 7:34 pm
